ASHTABULA COUNTY COMMISSIONERS J. P. Ducro IV Casey R. Kozlowski Kathryn L. Whittington



25 W. Jefferson St. Jefferson, OH 44047-1092 Phone: (440) 576-3750 Fax: (440) 576-2344 commissioners@ashtabulacounty.us

Chairman Oelslager, Vice-Chair Scherer, Ranking Member Cera, and distinguished members of the House Finance Committee, the Ashtabula County Board of Commissioners offers written testimony in support of House Bill 13.

We recognize the desperate need we have for broadband capability throughout our county to create hope of future growth and economic development as well as to preserve the productivity and competitiveness of our existing businesses.

The Board believes HB 13 will be a step forward in improving this situation for our county and many others like us. Funding from this program would assist us in leveraging local private and public dollars to have a greater impact than any one entity could accomplish alone. We want to be partners in this connectivity improvement process. We want to follow the example of the Ashtabula County Airport Authority/Northeast Ohio Regional Airport that has secured extensive FAA and ODOT grants with matching funds from private charitable donations to achieve tremendous improvements and allow them meet both FAA and ODOT standards.

Although our county has four hospitals, seven school districts, a college, two major interstates (one east/west and one north/south), two deep-water ports on Lake Erie, a fully conforming Commercial Operating airport (one of only two recognized by ODOT), and access to two major rail lines, we still have large tracts of our county that cannot access the internet or if they can, the service is painfully slow or unreliable at best. In fact, Commissioner Kathryn Whittington does not have adequate infrastructure for internet access and cannot access the internet at all from her home. She must travel 15 minutes to a local library to be assured of reliable service.

Our county is the largest in the state of Ohio with land area of over 700 square miles. We sit strategically located almost equidistant from Cleveland, Erie, and Youngstown. With a relatively low cost of living and abundant and affordable land, expansion and relocation of small businesses in our area or of citizens choosing to work partially from home while commuting into other more urban communities on occasion, will not be possible unless we can provide them with the broadband infrastructure to do so.

There have been discussions with University Hospitals here in Ashtabula County, about the future of telemedicine and how they could serve our county more efficiently and affordably for both the patient and the hospital if more patients could access a medical professional from their computer at home instead of making a trip to the emergency room. Reliable residential broadband service would make this goal much more feasible.

These types of broadband infrastructure projects, although critical, will probably not be affordable for many rural areas such as Ashtabula County unless we can creatively find ways to leverage dollars from various sources to fund these projects. House Bill 13 is a good step in unlocking those badly needed resources.

Please stand with us in support of HB 13 to bring broadband, 21st century technology, connectivity, and future thinking to Ashtabula County and other rural communities around the state. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

ASHTABULA COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

J. D. Down I

J. P. Ducro IV, President Casey Kozlowski, Vice-President

Kathryn Whittington, Commissioner

Kaly Chan